
2016
1st Quarter Newsletter

1st Quarter Meeting – January 9, 2016 – Mosaic Templars

Chapter Membership Breakdown
☐ Student - $10 (Undergrad, Graduate)
☐ Individual - $25.00
☐ Family (Includes Spouse) - $35.00
☐ Church Membership - $50
☐ Organization - $60.00

Includes up to 3 individuals

Junior Preservation Society Membership
☐ Individual - $3.00 (Elementary)
☐ Individual - $5.00 (Middle School)
☐ Individual - $8.00 (High School)
☐ Youth Group Organization - $25.00

Dues Reminder:  Membership Dues for 2016 are Past Due.
Annual dues January 1 through December 31. 

Please make checks payable to PAAC, Inc  
PO Box 25923

Little Rock, AR  72221-5923

2016  Tentative Schedule
February 2 – University of AR Monticello - Maintaining African American and Historic Cemeteries
February 6 – PAAC Junior – Family Tree/Heritage Mapping Competition Workshop – 11:00 – 1:30pm Larry’s Pizza
February 20 - Pan-African Day Black History Program UAM – Presentations by PAAC Junior & PAAC
March 2016 – PAAC Fundraiser – Quapaw, Oklahoma - Bus Trip to Downstream Casino
April 9 – El Dorado, AR – PAAC 2nd quarter meeting (Pre-conference) (PAAC Junior Workshop)
May 13-14 – El Dorado, AR – PAAC 10th Annual Cemetery Preservation Conference – St. John Family Life Center
August 13 – 3rd quarter meeting - Osceola, AR
November 12 – 4th quarter meeting – Monticello, AR

PAAC February Events

Black History 
Month
2016

Sadie Johnson Center UAM
February 20, 2016



SAVE THE DATE
MAY 6-7,  2016

Celebrating 10 Years of the “Memorial In May” Cemetery Conference 

The 2016 “Memorial In May” Cemetery Preservation Conference will be held in El Dorado,
Arkansas May 6-7, 2016. Hosted by Reverend Barry Dobson and St. Johns Missionary Baptist
Church. The conference will be held in the St. John’s Family Life Center, 1016 East Wilson Street so
mark your calendars.

Hotel Reservations—The room block for the PAAC Conference is now open for reservations. Rooms
are reserved at the Hampton Inn, 2312 Junction City Road, El Dorado, AR. There is a flat rate of
$99 per night for Thursday, Friday, and Saturday nights. If you have AARP or AAA the room rate is
$89.00 (price listed does not include taxes, taxes will be charged). Check in time is 10:00am, check out
is 12:00pm. For reservations please call 870-862-1800 and ask for the PAAC Conference Block
Rate. This reduced rate is available until April 22, 2016.

PAAC Junior Preservation Society “Grant Project & Recruiting”

January 9, 2016
Family Tree/Heritage Mapping Workshop

Mosaic Templars Cultural Center

January 19, 2016
Family Tree/Heritage Mapping Workshop
Martin Luther King Elementary East Lab

PAAC Jr. starts the new year with a mapping workshop 
as part of their grant project.  In attendance LtoR:  
Allison Belin, Kennedy Bell, Joshua Johnson, Anna Belin
and Junior  PAAC 2009 charter member Bailey Buck.
Below PAAC Junior poses with PAAC Senior LOL



PAAC 2015 Awards Luncheon

LtoR:  PAAC members applauding Dr. Gaines on receiving 
PAAC award.  PAAC Co-founder Phyllis Hammonds 
accepting award on behalf of Leroy Williams.  Senator 
Chesterfield accepting award On behalf  of the Black 
Caucus.  Former Senator Bill Lewellen signing autographs 
after his “drop the mic”  luncehon speech!  Dr. Gaines 
accepting his award and the last photo is Chairman Berrey
accepting award from Rusty on behalf of the Quapaw Tribe
of Oklahoma.



Richard Bullard receives the PAAC 2013 Cleo Dunnings - Alfred 
Billingsley,  Sr. & Jr., Cemetery Preservation Award 

PAAC 2015 “Memorial In May” Conference – Quapaw, Oklahoma
Pictorial Highlights Courtesy of Elvin Lang

Richard Bullard center receiving PAAC award.
The November 2015 meeting was held in
Suttgart, AR and hosted by Richard Bullard and
Nisa Rasool, Manager at the Stuttgart Senior
Center. In addition to the meeting we celebrated
with Ms. Rasool her 32nd birthday!

This Award was presented to Richard at the November
14, 2015 PAAC meeting as he was not able to attend the
“Memorial In May” Cemetery Preservation Conference
in 2013 held in Wynne, AR. It was indeed my pleasure
and privilege to present it to him in person. This Award
is given in honor of those who labor in restoring and
preserving African American Cemeteries Richard this
award is long overdue and we truly appreciate your
dedication in the recognition and preservation of both
black and white cemeteries.

Pictured: Mrs. Clara Mae Cross, member of the Senior
Center and PAAC member Elsie Dodson standing by the
Center Memorial Christmas Tree. The tree memorializes
members of the center that have passed on.



PAAC
Reflections of 2015

PAAC 9th Annual Memorial In May – Tribal Dancers 

Bernita Polk – St. Louis, MO
Tina D. Davie – Little Rock, AR 
Carrie V. Wilson – Fayetteville, AR
Glen Glover – El Dorado, AR
Dr. John House – Pine Bluff, AR
Don Tilton – Little Rock, AR
Barbara & Teresa Cole – Little Rock, AR
Rita & Denise White – Little Rock, AR
Linda E Emry Chesterfield – Little Rock, AR
Bill & Doris Lewellen – Marion, AR
Asst. Professor Hannah Rosen –
Williamsburg, VA

Madison Mobley – PAAC Junior

Thank you for your membership
in 2015 please renew!!!!

Photo Courtesy of Richard Bullard

Junior PAAC for receiving the 
Curtis Sykes Memorial Grant  from the 
Black History Commission of Arkansas

Project Title:  
Moving Cemetery Preservation Into the 

21st Century with the Online 
Experience

2015
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